

U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

3/30/2023

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Palmetto Bay Veterans Park for fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Palmetto Bay, located at 9705 E. Hibiscus Street, Palmetto Bay, FL 33157.

The funding would be used to begin construction of a new public park to honor our nation's veterans. The funding will go towards a new parking lot, walking path, and landscaping. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help provide new outdoor recreation space to the community while paying tribute to service men and women.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Congresswoman Maria Elvira Salazar

Elufalajas